MINUTES - AS IS 9/26/17

CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION EDWARD A. GREER EDUCATION CENTER, BOARD ROOM 2832 E. FLAMINGO ROAD, LAS VEGAS, NV 89121

March 7, 2017

10:31 a.m.

Members Absent

Albert Delgado

Cyndy Mahoney

Roll Call: Members Present

Nicole Benson

David Gomez (arrived at 10:38 a.m.)

Justin Hepworth Diane Kinsel

Mallory Levins (arrived at 10:43 a.m.)

Shari Lyman Lois Mack Mike Malone Becky Nielson Glen Olsen

Rachel Wren (arrived at 10:35 a.m.)

Demographics, Zoning & GIS
Rick Baldwin, Director II
Tracy Murphy, Coordinator IV
Sheri Garbiso, Senior GIS Analyst

<u>Transportation</u>
John Lockhart, Coordinator IV

Mike Malone, AZAC Vice-Chair, moderated the meeting in the absence of AZAC Chair, Albert Delgado.

FLAG SALUTE

ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Adoption of the agenda for March 7, 2017.

Motion: Nicole Benson

Second: Shari Lyman

Vote: Unanimous

Albert Delgado, David Gomez, Mallory Levins, Cyndy Mahoney, and Rachel Wren were not present to vote.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

None.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Approval of the minutes for public input meetings January 10 and January 11, 2017, regularly scheduled AZAC meeting January 24, 2017, and joint meeting with the Board of School Trustees February 22, 2017.

Motion: Lois Mack

Second: Nicole Benson

Vote: Unanimous

Albert Delgado, David Gomez, Mallory Levins, and Cyndy Mahoney were not present to vote.

APPROVED ZONING FOR THE 2017-2018 SCHOOL YEAR

Rick Baldwin stated all board item recommendations had been approved unanimously by the Board of School Trustees. He stated it has been a great year and a lot was accomplished. Rick reported several declaration of intent forms for the Smalley Elementary School and Walker Elementary School sibling option have been turn in to the Demographics, Zoning and GIS Department via US mail and walk ins.

Mike Malone stated he was pleased the Trustees did not make any changes to any of the board item recommendations.

THE 2017-2018 ZONING SEASON

Rick Baldwin stated the organizational meeting for next zoning season will be held at the end of August. Rick reviewed the AZAC Priorities list for the 2017-2018 zoning season. He stated five new elementary schools are proposed to open for the 2018-2019 school year. Rick stated when establishing attendance boundaries for these new schools AZAC may have to cross trustee district boundaries.

David Gomez asked what schools will be replaced.

Rick Baldwin said several elementary and middle schools will be replaced. He noted the replacement schools were not going to be opened for the next school year.

Rachel Wren asked if the new proposed elementary school in District A would or could cross over to District G.

Rick Baldwin stated yes it is a possibility a District A elementary school could cross over to District D and/or District G.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD None.

ADJOURNMENT

Meeting adjourned at 10:52 a.m.

Motion: Shari Lyman

Second: David Gomez

Vote: Unanimous

Albert Delgado and Cyndy Mahoney were not present to vote